
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ELLESMERE RURAL PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 12th DECEMBER 2016 AT ELLESMERE TOWN HALL

Present:    
Cllr S Palmer



Cllr I Ward



Cllr D Bevan


Cllr Mrs K Egerton 



Cllr J S Baker



Cllr Mrs P Clubbe



Cllr G Dyke


Cllr K Follington


Cllr C Hesketh





Cllr B Williams



Cllr R Swanston



Mrs M Joyce  (Clerk)





No members of the public were present. 





179
Chairman’s Welcome and Opening Remarks – Cllr Palmer opened at the Meeting at 8pm.
180
Public Question Time – No members present
181
To receive Apologies and/or note absences : 

Apologies were received and duly accepted by the Council from Cllr S Davenport, Cllr J Gargiulo and 
182
Disclosable Pecuniary or other Interests/ Requests for dispensations 

None
183
Update - Ellesmere Area Local Joint Committee - Cllr Mrs K Egerton – nothing to report. 
184  
Community Policing – to include:
a) Local reports – Clerk gave report from PC Crump and update from the West Mercia Police’s website giving latest statistics for the area. Councillors noted that local poaching issues which have been reported have not been included in the report.  Awaiting further updates. To link new website with the Police site.
185
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council Meeting held on 14th November 2016 – 

Councillors confirmed that they had received and read the Minutes of the Meeting. Cllr Ward proposed them to be a true and accurate record, seconded by Cllr Swanston, all agreed. The Chair duly signed the Minutes. Resolved.
186
Matters arising from the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 14th November 2016 -. Nothing to report
187
Play area - Dudleston Heath  - nothing to report
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188
Reports from Committees/Meetings attended: Cemetery committee report given by Cllr Baker who gave an overview of remedial grounds maintenance works recently carried out.  Councillors thanked Cllr Baker for hauling the gravel himself.  Members noted that local Ellesmere gravel was used to match the existing stone.  
Members noted that no footpath committee meeting has been scheduled. However, it was noted that it appears that Shropshire Council has carried out repairs from Shop Lane to Criftins School. Cllrs Egerton and Baker to inspect.  Still waiting for Neighbourhood Plan meeting dates from the Town Council.  

189
New Parish Council Website– Councillors reviewed the new website online as presented by the Clerk.  To tidy up for the final version and go live once the new domain name is linked. Councillors to rewrite the front page and include more specific detail about the workings of the Council.  Brief history of the Parish Council could also be included.  More photos to be added. 

190
Neighbourhood Plan – No meeting date as yet.
191
Unitary Councillors’ Question Time
Cllr Williams reported teh new planning policy will be vastly different from current SAMDev – NPPF will be updated and different.  New plan will run from 2016-2036 – no specific allocated sites or development boundaries – each site will be considered on basis of planning policy.  Councillors expressed concerns over this potential arrangement.  Lack of housing nationally – only c 200k being built per year – need nearly twice that over next 20 years.  Does not seem to be a bright future ahead in planning.   Government took opposite stance on CiL which was needed to back up infrastructure for new development.  Few commitments seem to be developed.  Timescales need to be tightened up.  If building is not started within 12 months the permission lapses.  Other councils have reported opposite views to officers in particular in relation to enforcement officers.  Loss of staff has put process under pressure.  

192
Ward Matters


(a) Dudleston – jetters have been through. Road closure and diversions need clarifying starting 20th feb – B5069 and B5068 Scotland Street due for closure in Ellesmere in February – Cllr Ward thinks the Parish Council should have been consulted about the closures and diversions as they do with the Town Council. Clerk to liaise with Streetworks to establish route to see if there are any negative impacts around the parish.  CounCillor Ward suggested local knowledge is imperative for proper route planning.  


(b) Dudleston Heath – jetters also been through – large floods on B5069 outside Woodside and outside Plas Warren – gullies need cleaning – maybe done today –Clerk to confirm.  Road closure scheduled next month.  Clerk/contact names in bus shelter needs changing – Clerk to provide updated list – repainting was given go ahead at the last meeting.  Cllr Clubbe reported a big dip in the lane by layby and Eastwick Lane probably as a result of old railway bridge having been taken out.  Goblindale farm and old layby where old railway, gate entrance to the wood B528 - dip is worsening – dangerous for traffic at 60mph.  
(c) Welsh Frankton/Lower Frankton – Cllr Palmer reported conversations with Jason Hughes and Mouchel – VAS sign still not working – Hugh Edwards reported it is working but it is not. Site meeting tomorrow at 2pm. Cllr Williams reported the new light on the United Reform Church was installed in time for the carol service.  In Lower Frankton along the Shropshire Way footpath some finger post signs have rotted – one on ground by Bee Cottage – another by the canal.  Clerk to report.  It was further reported that on the road past Trotting Mare into Ellesmere there is a lack of cat’s eyes – many rubbers or lenses missing.  Clerk to report.  
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(d) Tetchill – Cllr Swanston reported that from Tetchill to Welsh Frankton – footpath 2 fields closest to Lower Frankton has been planted over and the style broken in field.  Clerk to report.  Landowner responsible for internal footpath furniture. Clerk to include on website that SC relies on public information about footpath issues.  Councillors discussed the need for landowners to keep the paths open and to spray the route if crops are planted.  Missing styles need replacing along with the way-markers.  Clerk to write to the landowner to request that the items are attented to.  Roads around Tetchill, Brynault Lane: neither the road nor hedge cutting matter has been cleaned up – verges all cut up.  Light outside Sunnyside on Hordley Road attended to very quickly, however, light no 43 on junction still out. Contractor has stated it has been fixed. Councillors agreed to hold the invoice for payment – Cllr Swanston to check pole number.
(e) Lee – Cllr Dyke reported that on the blind bend from Tetchill to Lee visibility is very limited and dangerous when the hedge is high.  Cllr Dyke asked if railings could be installed to replace the hedge which is owned by the College.  Tarmacking on lane has not been done yet.  
 
193
Planning - To receive the minutes of the Planning Committee meetings held on the 14th November 2016 – received. 
194
Accounts


(a) Receipts and Payments Account and Breakdown of Expenditure

(b) Budget/Precept – Preliminary discussion prior to application in January: Clerk ran through the proposed budget – devolution of services unknown quantity along with cost of the proposed LED street lighting replacement.  
(c) Cheques for approval and signature – hold the November invoice to query pole no 43.  Cllr Ward proposed all payments, seconded by Cllr Egerton, all agreed. 
(d) Any other items of expenditure for consideration: None
(e) Pension scheme for Clerk – The Clerk confirmed that the pension scheme has been set up. The Council Members were asked to confirm if the 1% contribution from the Council should be calculated from qualifying earnings amount or from the total salary.  The Clerk gave Council members the figures to work from.  Cllr Ward proposed , seconded by Cllr Clubbe , total salary all agreed. Clerk to implement accordingly.  Direct debit mandate form presented for completion by signatories.  Resolved. 
195
Correspondence - To consider any correspondence received (E mails forwarded to  Councillors) to include: 

(a)
Devolution of Services 

(b)
Future Fit updates

(c)
Open Space Needs Assessment – completed by Cllr Ward
(d)
Everybody Active Shropshire – Small grant funding

(e)
Post Office Network Consultation

(f) 
Pharmacy opening times have now been issued.

(g)
Letter re litter from Hans Heneklass slots – no current system exists – would you like to arrange something. Bin not moved. 
196
Reports from Councillors  

(a)
Street Lighting – Progress report from Cllr I Ward regarding proposed tendering for LED replacement lighting: Cllr Ward reported that he has forwarded a list of companies to the Clerk who should be approached in the first instance to ascertain if they are interested in submitting a tender for the contract.  Expressions of interest to be ascertained before a shortlist is drawn up to send out offers to tender.  List based on capacity to deliver the project.  Clerk to issue emails this week.  
There being no further business the Chair declared the Meeting closed at 9:26pm.  
Ellesmere Rural Parish Council

Approval of the Minutes


Ellesmere Rural Parish Council Meeting held on 12th December 2016 

Signed     ........................................…………............…….    Chair

Dated 9th January 2017
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